Minutes from Injury Subgroup Meeting of Core Indicators on Nov. 24, 2010.

Present: Suzanne Sinclair, Lee-Ann Nalezyty, Narhari Timilshina

Absent: Brenda Guard, JoAnn Heale and Shelly-Ann Hall.

Business arising:

Adolescent Dug Use (Lee-Ann):


Lee-Ann updated this indicator from our last meeting – and substantially increased the Definitions section to include smoking, alcohol use, illicit and prescription drugs.  The Societal and Board of Health sections are still to be updated for this indicator and suicide indicators.  Also, we decided to put in the CCHS information on alcohol use on this indicator as opposed to making a new indicator.  We also thought that this indicator may be more appropriately housed in the Child and Adolescent indicator section.

Suicide Mortality (Lee-Ann):

The Societal and Board of Health sections are still to be updated.  A question was raised as to where the age groups came from that are currently listed.  We would like to add in why a particular age group is chosen or what it’s reference is.

Suicide Thoughts: (Lee-Ann)


We decided we would put suicide thoughts and attempts (from the CCHS questions) on the same indicator.  The main questions from the CCHS will be listed once only (not for each version of CCHS).  We will reference the CCHS Optional Modules Choices listed on the Core Indicators website for those wishing to look up what years suicide information was asked.  We are going to reference that the age groups came from the CCHS – these are the age groups they use when using the online reporting system from Stats Canada.  We also talked about updating the reference section and removing any ones we feel are too old or no longer applicable.

Injury Mortality (Suzanne):


We discussed the coding problems between ICD9, ICD10, and ICD-10-CA.  Before we can move forward with this indicator, we have to decide what specific indicators we are reporting on.  There are many injury block codes (from the ICD coding and from the International External Cause of Injury Matrix), but we may not need to include them all in this indicator.  JoAnn Heale has provided some helpful documentation.  Suzanne and Narhari will continue working on updating the codes for this indicator.

Next meeting: TBA
